2024-2025 学年七年级上学期期末模拟卷 (无锡专用)

英语

注意事项:

1.全卷满分 100 分。考试时间为 100 分钟。试题包含选择题和非选择题。考生答题全部答在答题卡上,答在本试卷上无效。

- 2.请认真核对监考教师在答题卡上所粘贴条形码的姓名、考试证号是否与本人相符合,再将自己的姓名、考试证号用 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔填写在答题卡及本试卷上。
- 3.答选择题必须用 2B 铅笔将答题卡上对应的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,请用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案。 答非选择题必须用 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔写在答题卡的指定位置,在其他位置答题一律无效。

谷非选择 题 必须用 U	.5 毫术黑巴墨水签子笔	与任合题下的指定位直	,在兵他位直各越一年尤效。
	第I	卷(客观题 共50分)	
一、单项选择 在 A	A、B、C、D 四个选项中	中,选出可以填入空白如	上的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂
黑。(本大题共 14 小	、题,每小题 1 分,共 1	4分)	
1. —What	heavy snow!		
—Yes, and	snow will bring a fruitful	year.	
A. a; the	B. an; the	C. a; a	D. an; an
2. — So many boxes	! is in there?		
— Books! They are fo	or the children in some po	or areas.	
A. What	B. Who	C. Which	D. Whose
3. The young parents	s name the baby boy Char	les because they hope	can be strong.
A. she	B. he	C. her	D. him
4. —Dad, please don	n't make a phone call. You	ı a car.	
—I'm sorry. I won't d	o it again.		
A. drives	B. drive	C. is driving	D. are driving
5. —Excuse me	the green beans to	day?	
—Thirteen <i>yuan</i> a kilo	0.		
A. How many kil	los are	B. How many kilos is	C. How much are D. How much is
6. —Which pair of b	oots do you want to buy?		
—I'll buy both of ther	m. One is for my mother,	and is for my s	ister.
A. other	B. another	C. the other	D. the others

7. — Don't you think	this kind of fruit tea		_ good?								
— Sure, it is sweet. We	e can order it again next t	ime.									
A. sounds	B. feels	C.	looks	D.	tastes						
8. The new mall in ou	ur town is really a good p	lace	fun with fi	iend	ls.						
A. have	B. to have	C.	make	D.	to make						
9. —How often do yo	ou ride a bike with your b	rothe	er?								
— You know	w it's popular these days.										
A. More than an h	nour B. At weekends	C.	Twice a week	D.	Three times						
10. —I'mi	in today's fash	ion s	how.								
—Me too. I like the ide	ea of using old things to c	lesig	n clothes.								
A. interested; in	nterested	В.	interested; interest	ing							
C. interesting; in	C. interesting; interested D. interesting; interesting										
11. —There are	new kinds of coffee	. Wo	ould you like to try _		?						
—Of course.											
A. a few; some	B. a few; any	C.	a little; some	D.	a little; any						
12. —It's too cold. Ca	an I spend min	utes	in bed, mom?								
—I'm sorry, baby. It's	too late.										
A. ten less	B. less ten	C.	ten more	D.	more ten						
13. —You look really	smart this wh	ite aı	nd blue shirt.								
—Thanks a lot. I'm su	re it looks good	_ you	u, too.								
A. in; in	B. in; on	C.	on; on	D.	on; in						
14. — Daniel, would	you like to take a city wa	ılk w	rith me?								
— Tell me	when!										
A. You're welcom	me	В.	Not really	C.	You don't say	D. 1	I'd love to				
二、完形填空(本大	题共 10 小题,每小题 1	分,	共10分)								
请认真阅读下面	面短文,从短文后各题所	沂给 日	的A、B、C、D四个	个选	项中,选出最低	走选项	٥				
Wang Ping loves	his son very much	15	his son wants so	met	hing, he tries to	get it t	for him. B	ut he			
16 stays with him	n together. He is always b	usy	with work and gets h	ome	late at night.						
New Year's Day i	is coming. Wang Ping is		17 a gift for hi	s so	n. "He has got n	nany tł	nings he w	ants.			
18 can I buy this t	time? I need to find a spe	cial	gift to make him hap	ру."	After work, he	walks	into a	19			

on his w	ay home. He le	earns	that many little boy	ys want a popular toy the	ese d	ays, but it's to get it.					
There aren't many toys of this kind and they are always sold out (卖完) soon in many shops. Luckily, on the night											
21 New Year's Day, Wang Ping finds one in a small shop near his home. He it, brings it home											
quickly and puts it beside his son's bed.											
On New Year's morning, Wang Ping's son gets up early. He loves the23 very much. He jumps up											
and dow	n and hugs (拥	抱)	his father. "Thank y	ou for your gift, Daddy.	I rea	ally like it, but I love you more. You					
work so hard every day. I really hope you can get home, and spend more time with Mum and me											
in the ne	ew year."										
15. A.	But	В.	Or	C. If	D.	And					
16. A.	always	В.	seldom	C. often	D.	usually					
17. A.	asking for	В.	finding out	C. waiting for	D.	thinking about					
18. A.	Who	В.	How	C. What	D.	Where					
19. A.	mall	В.	library	C. restaurant	D.	museum					
20. A.	great	В.	free	C. difficult	D.	cool					
21. A.	at	В.	before	C. after	D.	for					
22. A.	buys	В.	borrows	C. collects	D.	designs					
23. A.	wish	В.	idea	C. game	D.	toy					
24. A.	only	В.	really	C. early	D.	late					
三、阅	卖理解(本大 是	延共	13 小题,每小题	2 分, 共 26 分)							

阅读下面的短文,然后根据短文内容,在每小题所给的四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Here is a menu for a fast food restaurant. The prices are in American money, called dollars and cents. There are 100 cents in a dollar.

Main meals	Small	Large	Drinks	Small	Large
Hamburger	1.80	2.30	Coca cola	0.80	1.00
Hamburger with cheese	2.00	2.50	Orange juice	0.90	1.20
Chicken burger	1.90	2.40	Tea	0.90	1.70
Vegetable burger	1.80	2.30	Coffee	0.80	1.00

Side dishes	Small	Large	Sweets	Small	Large
Fries	0.90	1.10	Ice cream or chocolate	1.20	1.60
Salad	1.00	1.20	Apple pie (hot)	0.70	/
Chicken wings	1.30	1.60	Donuts or jam	0.50	/

25.	They don't have _	in t	in this fast food restaurant.						
	A. coffee	B. fries	C. wine	D.	iuice				

- 26. What can you buy if you have only three dollars?
 - A. A large salad and a large ice cream.
 - B. A large chicken burger and a small cup of tea.
 - C. An apple pie and a large hamburger with cheese.
 - D. A small cola and a large hamburger with cheese.
- 27. Which of the following is the most expensive main meal?
 - A. A small hamburger with cheese
- B. A large hamburger
- C. A large chicken burger.
- D. A small vegetable burger

В

This is my school. There are many trees and flowers. The teaching building is big and tall. There is a big playground in our school. It's very nice to have it. After 4:30 in the afternoon, many students come to the playground to play football and some students play table tennis in the table tennis room.

There are 1,200 students in 30 classes in our school. The students all like to study. The teachers in our school are very good. They help the students to study and sometimes play with them. All the students like them.

28.	The teaching build	ing is			
	A. small	B. old	C. big and tall	D.	big
29.	There are at least (至少) students	in one class.		
	A. 45	B. 40	C. 75	D.	60
30.	What may (可能) t	teachers NOT DO?			

- - A. Give the students lessons. B. Play football and table tennis with the students.
 - C. Don't like some students. D. Help students study

C

Friday night is family night at the Browns' house. They may play games, watch films, or read books at family night. Family night is always fun.

This Friday night is family reading night. After dinner, Mr Brown puts the little living room in good order. A basket of fine apples is on the small table beside the sofa. They seem to say, "Won't you have one?"

Jenny and Frank read a new story book together. Mr Brown reads his newspaper, and Mrs Brown reads this month's magazine. Then, they tell each other what they read about, and talk about the important things of the day.

It's bed time for Jenny and Frank. They kiss their dear father and mother a sweet good night.

Don't you wish that every boy and girl could have a family like this?

- 31. What is this Friday's family night about?
 - A. Doing some reading.
- B. Watching some films.
- C. Doing some drawing.
- D. Playing some games.
- 32. What do Jenny and Frank do before going to bed?
 - A. Eat an apple.

B. Say goodbye.

C. Kiss their parents.

- D. Drink some milk.
- 33. From the last sentence, we can learn that the writer hopes all children
 - A. play few games

- B. write more books
- C. have a loving family
- D. keep the room clean

D

In *the Three-Body Problem* books, Trisolarans (三体人), a kind of alien, can dewater their bodies. They can then get through terrible environments and come back to life again hundreds of years later. Is it possible that humans could be like that as well?

Scientists have now found some clues (线索) by studying water bears. These microscopic organisms (微生物) can live without water for a few years, according to University of Tokyo biologist Takekazu Kunieda.

When water bears find themselves somewhere without water, they turn into something called a tun. In this form, there are no signs of life, and they can survive (存活) on their own. Deep freezing, volcanic fire, the dark space...these tiny water bears just sleep it off and wake up once it's safe again, said Science Alert.

But how do these little eight-legged water bears live without water? Scientists may find the answer now.

"It's thought that as water leaves a cell (细胞), some kind of protein (蛋白质) must help the cell keep its energy to avoid breaking apart," said Kunieda. Now scientists have found proteins unique(独特的) to water bears. The proteins protect their cells against dewatering.

Scientists also put those proteins into human cells. They found these proteins can make the human cell strong so that it won't become smaller when losing water, said Science Alert.

With experiments (实验) of using human cells showing successful results, Trisolarans might one day come to be a reality.

- 34. What can Trisolarans do in the books?
 - A. They can protect themselves from dewatering.
 - B. They can live in water for hundreds of years.
 - C. They can dewater themselves and live in bad environments.
 - D. They can help other dead things come back to life.
- 35. What is the key for water bears to live without water?
 - A. Their special cells.
 - B. Their way of dewatering.
 - C. The energy of their bodies.
 - D. A kind of protein in their bodies.
- 36. What can we infer from the passage?
 - A. When there is no water, a water bear becomes a tun.
 - B. When losing water, the human's cell may become smaller.
 - C. Water bears will wake up after dewatering once it's safe again.
 - D. Water bears have better proteins than humans.
- 37. What is the passage mainly about?
 - A. How water bears can live without water.
 - B. What water bears can do for humans.
 - C. A scientific finding on water bears.
 - D. The story of the Three Body Problem books.

第 II 卷(主观题共 50 分)

- 四、词汇运用 (本大题共8小题,每小题1分,共8分)
- (A)根据句意和汉语注释,在答题卡对应题号的横线上写出单词的正确形式。
- 38. _____ (聊天) with friends between classes is a good way to share ideas.
- 39. It's _____ (真的) that the pretty woman is our new teacher.
- 40. It is very good for children to visit different _____ (博物馆).

41. My brother successfully enters a key university (凭借) hard work.
(B)根据句意在答题卡对应题号的横线上,写出括号内所给单词的适当形式。
42. The Kings go to Yunnan (one) a year to enjoy the beauty of nature.
43. The students can do a lot of after-school (activity).
44. We should build a (peace) and friendly world.
45. We pay more attention to the (live) environment (环境).
五、动词填空(本大题共8小题,每小题1分,共8分)
用括号内所给动词的适当形式填空,并将答案写在答题卡对应题号的横线上。
46. Look! Some cats (lie) on the ground in the warm sun.
47. Do you really enjoy (sit) here without doing anything?
48. Tim (not be) short now. He is growing taller and taller.
49. My grandma often (wake) me up at 6:30 a. m. on weekdays.
50. Is it time for us (get) ready for the coming party?
51. Most students in my class spend their free time (play) sports.
52. It takes a long time (get) ready for the great Spring Festival Gala every year.
53 (be) there any toy shops in the supermarket?
六、阅读填空(本大题共5小题.每小题1分,共5分)
先通读下面的短文,然后根据短文内容,在文章后表格的空格内填入一个最恰当的单词,每个空格只能
一个单词。
Life in a Chinese School
The school
My name is Daniel. I'm in Grade 8. This is my second year at a middle school. We study Chinese, Mat
and English. We also have other subjects like History, Physics (物理), Art and so on. Of all the subjects, I l
Maths best.
Activities
We have different clubs after school. Some clubs are for fun, such as the Guitar Club, the Chess Club a
the Basketball Club. Some clubs are for study, such as the Maths Club and the Physics Club. I'm in the Engl

Boys and girls have lessons together at our school. Many new students need help to learn more about the

Singing Club. Now I can speak English very well. On Thursday, we go to the library to read some books.

Big brothers and sisters

new school. They may have problems about their new school life. They may feel better if they can talk to older students. At our school, the older students can join the Helping Hands Club. These bigger brothers and sisters talk to new students and try to help them with their problems.

We all think it is very important to help other people and we are happy at our school.

Title: Life in a Chinese School								
The school	We study Chinese, Maths, English and other subjects. Maths is my54 subject.							
Activities	* We have different after-school clubs. *I'm a55 of the English Singing Club. * We go to the library56 a week.							
Big brothers and sisters	* Many new students need help to57 more about the new school. * At our school, these bigger brothers and sister talk to new students and try to help them with their problems.							
We all think helping	is very important, and we are happy at our school.							

七、完成句子(本大题共6小题,每小题1.5分,共9分)

按所给的汉语,用英语完成下列句子,并将答案写在答题卡对应题号的横线上。

59.	加入了同伴俱乐部后,我们学会了如何照顾彼此。	
We	learn after joining the Buddy Club.	
60.	很开心我能在新学校里和我的同学交朋友。	
Ι_	my classmates in the new school.	
61.	或许你得再花两小时完成这项工作。	
May	be you have to hours on the work.	
62.	这些书每本都只值不到 10 元钱。	
	less than 10 yuan.	
63.	我真不明白为何那么多人对放烟花感兴趣。	
I rea	ally don't understand why so many people are	fireworks
64.	我们的设计包括一件夹克衫、一件衬衫和一条领带。	
Our	design	

八、书面表达(本大题共20分)

65. 假如你是阳光中学的学生 Millie,在学校举行的一次笔友书信活动中,你想把自己的生活介绍给你的英国笔友 Sandy,请根据以下提示,写一封信。

	Her study	Favourite subject
Millie's life	Her hobby	
	Her favourite festival	
	Her dream	A fashion designer

注意事项:

内容涵盖所有要点,语言通顺连贯,条理清晰,书写规范; 词数 70 字左右,信的开头与结尾已给出,不计入总词数; 文中不得出现真实的人名、校名、地名等相关信息。

Dear Sandy,

I'm	very	glad	to	write	a	letter	to	you.	I'd	like	to	introduce	my	life	to
you															
						4									

All the best,

Millie

参考答案:

题号	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10
答案	A	A	В	D	С	С	D	В	С	В
题号	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20
答案	A	С	В	D	С	В	D	С	A	С
题号	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30
答案	В	A	D	С	С	A	С	С	В	С
题号	31	32	33	34	35	36	37			
答案	A	С	С	С	D	В	С			

1. A

【详解】句意: ——好大的一场雪啊! ——是的,这雪会带来丰收的一年。

考查冠词辨析。a 泛指,用在以辅音音素开头的单词或字母前; an 泛指,用在以元音音素开头的单词或字母前; the 特指。根据"What ...heavy snow!"好大的一场雪,是泛指,且"heavy"以辅音音素开头,用 a; 根据"snow will bring a fruitful year"这雪会带来丰收的一年,是特指,用 the。故选 A。

2. A

【详解】句意:——这么多盒子!里面有什么?——书籍!它们是为一些贫困地区的孩子们准备的。

考查特殊疑问句。What 什么; Who 谁; Which 哪一个; Whose 谁的。根据"Books",可知上一句问了里面有什么。故选 A。

3. B

【详解】句意:这对年轻的父母给这个男孩取名查尔斯,因为他们希望他能强壮起来。 考查代词用法。she 她,人称代词主格; he 他,人称代词主格; her 她/她的,人称代词宾格/形容词性物主代词; him 他,人称代词宾格。根据"The young parents name the baby boy Charles"可知,此处是希望他强壮起来,排除 A 和 C; 再根据"they hope...can be strong"可知,此处应用人称代词主格作宾语从句的主语。故选 B。

4. D

【详解】句意: ——爸,别打电话了。你正在开车。——对不起。我不会再这样做了。 考查动词时态。根据上文"please don't make a phone call"可知,此处指的是正在开车,所以 不能打电话, 故空格处所在句子应用现在进行时"am/is/are+动词现在分词", 且主语为"You", be 动词应用 are。故选 D。

5. C

【详解】句意: ——打扰一下。今天的青豆多少钱? ——13 元一公斤。

考查特殊疑问句。How many 多少,接可数名词; How much 多少钱,问的是价格。根据"Thirteen yuan a kilo."可知上句问的是价格,排除 A、B 两个选项;结合"the green beans"可知是复数主语,排除 D。故选 C。

6. C

【详解】句意:——你想买哪双靴子?——我两双都买。一双是给我妈妈的,另一双是给我姐姐的。

考查代词辨析。other 其他的,形容词; another(三者以上)中的另一个人或事物; the other (两者中的)另一个人或事物; the others 等于"the other +复数名词",指某一范围内的"其他的(人或物)"。根据语境可知,回答者要买两双靴子,空格处指的是两双中的"另一双",故应用 the other。故选 C。

7. D

【详解】句意:——你不觉得这种果茶尝起来味道很好吗?——当然,这茶很甜。下次我们可以再点它。

考查动词辨析。sounds 听起来; feels 感觉; looks 看起来; tastes 品尝起来。空格前"fruit tea" 为饮料, 故空格处指的是"品尝起来", 故选 D。

8. B

【详解】句意:我们镇上的新商场真是和朋友们玩得开心的好地方。

考查动词不定式和动词短语。have 有;make 制作。结合选项以及空前的 a good place 和空后的 fun 可知,本题考查短语 a good place to do sth."一个做某事的好地方"和 have fun"玩得开心",故选 B。

9. C

【详解】句意:——你多久和你哥哥一起骑一次自行车?————周两次。你知道现在很流行骑自行车。

考查特殊疑问句的回答。More than an hour 一个多小时; At weekends 在周末; Twice a week 一周两次; Three times 三次。根据"How often do you ride a bike with your brother?"可知,此处回复频率,应用 twice a week。故选 C。

10. B

【详解】句意:——我对今天有趣的时装表演很感兴趣。——我也是。我喜欢用旧东西设计衣服的想法。

考查形容词辨析。interested 感兴趣的,通常用于修饰人;interesting 有趣的,通常用于修饰物。第一空形容词修饰人,故应用 interested,第二空形容词修饰物,故应用 interesting。故 B。

11. A

【详解】句意: ——有几种新的咖啡。你想尝尝吗? ——当然。

考查不定代词。a few 有一些,修饰可数名词复数; some 一些,修饰可数与不可数名词; a little 有点,修饰不可数名词; any 任一。根据 There are"可知设空处修饰复数,排除 C、D 选项。根据"Would you like to try"可知这是希望得到肯定回答的提议,填 some。故选 A。

12. C

【详解】句意: ——太冷了。妈妈,我能在床上多睡十分钟吗? ——对不起,宝贝。太迟了。 考查数词的表达。another+基数词+名词=基数词+more+名词,因此该空填 ten more。故选 C。 13. B

【详解】句意:——你穿这件白蓝相间的衬衫看起来真的很时髦。——多谢。我相信它穿在你身上也很好看。

考查介词。in+颜色表示"穿某种颜色的衣服"; sth. look(s) good on sb.表示"某物穿在某人身上很好看"。根据第一空后的"white and blue"可知,第一空填 in; 根据"it looks good...you"可知,第二空填 on,表示"它穿在你身上很好看"。故选 B。

14. D

【详解】句意: ——Daniel, 你愿意和我一起在城里散步吗? ——我很乐意。告诉我什么时候!

考查情景交际。You're welcome 不用谢; Not really 不尽然; You don't say 不会吧; I'd love to 我很乐意。根据"Tell me when!"可知答句者赞同上句的提议,应说"我很乐意"。故选 D。

15. C 16. B 17. D 18. C 19. A 20. C 21. B 22. A 23. D 24. C

【导语】本文主要讲述了一位父亲为儿子买元旦礼物的故事。

15. 句意: 如果他的儿子想要什么,他会尽力为他买到。

But 但是; Or 或者; If 如果; And 和。根据"his son wants something"和"he tries to get it for him"可知, 前句是后句的条件, 所以用 if 引导条件状语从句, 故选 C。

16. 句意: 但他很少和他的儿子待在一起。

always 总是; seldom 很少; often 经常; usually 通常。根据"He is always busy with work and gets home late at night."可知,他很少和他的儿子待在一起,故选 B。

17. 句意: 王平正在考虑给他儿子一份礼物。

asking for 要求; finding out 查明; waiting for 等候; thinking about 考虑。根据"…a gift for his son"可知,这里指考虑给他儿子一份礼物,故选 D。

18. 句意: 这次我能买什么?

Who 谁; How 怎样; What 什么; Where 哪里。根据"He has got many things he wants."可知,这里指这次买什么,故选 C。

19. 句意: 下班后, 他在回家的路上走进一家商场。

mall 商场; library 图书馆; restaurant 饭店; museum 博物馆。根据"…can I buy this time"可知,是走进一家商场,故选 A。

20. 句意: 他了解到,现在很多小男孩都想要一个受欢迎的玩具,但很难买到。

great 伟大的; free 空闲的; difficult 困难的; cool 凉爽的。根据"There aren't many toys of this kind and they are always sold out (卖完) soon in many shops."可知,是指很难买到,故选 C。

21. 句意: 幸运的是, 元旦前一天晚上, 王平在家附近的一家小店里找到了一个。

at 在; before 在……之前; after 在……之后; for 为了。根据下文"On New Year's morning, Wang Ping's son gets up early."可知,是指元旦前一天晚上,故选 B。

22. 句意: 他买下它,很快带回家,放在儿子的床边。

buys 买; borrows 借; collects 收集; designs 设计。根据"brings it home quickly"可知,是指 买下了它,故选 A。

23. 句意: 他非常喜欢这个玩具。

wish 愿望; idea 想法; game 比赛; toy 玩具。根据"I really like it"可知,他非常喜欢这个玩具,故选 D。

24. 句意: 我真的希望你能早点回家,在新的一年里多陪陪妈妈和我。

only 仅仅; really 真地; early 早地; late 晚地。根据前文"He is always busy with work and gets home late at night."和"spend more time with Mum and me in the new year"可知,希望爸爸能早点回家,故选 C。

25. C 26. A 27. C

【导语】本文是一份快餐店的菜单。

25. 细节理解题。根据 Side dishes 一列,和 Drinks 一列可知,这里有咖啡,薯条和果汁,

没有白酒。故选 C。

- 26. 细节理解题。根据菜单价格展示,3美元能买一份大份沙拉和一份大份冰激凌,共2.8美元。故选 A。
- 27. 细节理解题。根据菜单价格,选项中最贵的是大份的鸡腿汉堡 2.4 美元。故选 C。
- 28. C 29. B 30. C

【导语】本文主要介绍了作者的学校。

- 28. 细节理解题。根据"The teaching building is big and tall"可知教学楼又高又大。故选 C。
- 29. 细节理解题。根据"There are 1,200 students in 30 classes in our school"可知有 1200 名学生, 30 个班级, 一个班级大约 40 名学生。故选 B。
- 30. 推理判断题。根据"They help the students to study and sometimes play with them."以及常识可知,老师要上课、帮助学生学习,和学生玩,不会不喜欢一些学生。故选 C。
- 31. A 32. C 33. C
- 【导语】本文主要介绍了 Brown 家的家庭之夜很温馨,并希望所有孩子都拥有着一个充满爱的家庭。
- 31. 细节理解题。根据"This Friday night is family reading night."可知,这个星期五的家庭之 夜是关于阅读。故选 A。
- 32. 细节理解题。根据"It's bed time for Jenny and Frank. They kiss their dear father and mother a sweet good night."可知,Jenny 和 Frank 睡觉前亲吻了父母。故选 C。
- 33. 推理判断题。根据"Don't you wish that every boy and girl could have a family like this?"可知,作者希望所有孩子有一个充满爱的家庭。故选 C。
- 34. C 35. D 36. B 37. C
- 【导语】本文主要讲述了科学家们发现水熊体内有一种独特的蛋白质,这些蛋白质保护它们的细胞不脱水。
- 34. 细节理解题。根据第一段"Trisolarans, a kind of alien, can dewater their bodies. They can then get through terrible environments and come back to life again hundreds of years later. 三体人是一种外星人,可以让自己的身体脱水。它们可以在恶劣的环境中生存,几百年后又活过来。"可知,三体人可以自我脱水,并生活在恶劣的环境中。故选 C。
- 35. 细节理解题。根据倒数第三段"Now scientists have found proteins uniqueto water bears. The proteins protect their cells against dewatering"可知,水熊在没有水的情况下生存的关键是它们体内的一种蛋白质。故选 D。

36. 推理判断题。根据倒数第二段"They found these proteins can make the human cell strong so that it won't become smaller when losing water, said Science Alert.他们发现这些蛋白质可以使人体细胞变得强大,这样在失去水分时细胞就不会变小。"可推知,当失去水分时,人体细胞可能会变小。故选 B。

37. 主旨大意题。根据第二段"Scientists have now found some clues by studying water bears." 以及通读全文可知,本文主要讲述了科学家们发现水熊体内有一种独特的蛋白质,这些蛋白质保护它们的细胞不脱水。所以本文主要介绍了关于水熊的科学发现。故选 C。

38. Chatting

【详解】句意:课间与朋友聊天是分享想法的好方法。根据"...is a good way to share ideas"可知,空格处应填入动名词形式作主语。chat"聊天",其动名词形式是"chatting",首字母要大写。故填 Chatting。

39. true

【详解】句意:那个漂亮的女人真的是我们的新老师。根据空后汉语提示可知,该空应填形容词"真的"即"true"。故填 true。

40. museums

【详解】句意:对孩子们来说参观不同的博物馆是非常好的。museum"博物馆",可数名词,different 修饰名词复数。故填 museums。

41. through

【详解】句意:我哥哥凭借努力学习成功地进入了一所重点大学。through"凭借",介词。故填through。

42. once

【详解】句意: King 一家每年去云南一次,欣赏大自然的美丽。根据"...a year"可知,此处表示一年一次。once 表示"一次",符合语境。故填 once。

43. activities

【详解】句意:学生们可以做许多课后活动。after-school"课后的",修饰名词。activity"活动",名词,根据"a lot of"可知,要用可数名词复数,activity 的复数是 activities。故填 activities。 44. peaceful

【详解】句意:我们应建立一个和平友好的世界。and 连接的成分应该相同,根据 and 后的 "friendly"可知,空处应该用形容词形式。故填 peaceful。

45. living

【详解】句意:我们多注意我们的生活环境。根据题意可知,此处用 live 的形容词 living 修饰名词 environment, living"居住的", living environment"生活环境"。故填 living。

46. are lying

【详解】句意:看!一些猫在温暖的阳光下躺在地上。根据标志词 Look!可知,句子为现在进行时,主语 Some cats 为第三人称复数,谓语构成为 are doing 形式;动词 lie 意为"躺",现在分词为 lying。故填 are lying。

47. sitting

【详解】句意: 你真的喜欢坐在这里什么都不做吗?根据"enjoy"可知, enjoy doing sth.表示"喜欢做某事",故应用动名词 sitting。故填 sitting。

48. isn't

【详解】句意:蒂姆现在不矮了。他长得越来越高。此句是陈述事实,Tim 是第三人称单数形式,be 动词用 is,否定是 isn't,故填 isn't。

49. wakes

【详解】句意: 我奶奶经常在工作日早上 6 点半叫醒我。根据 often 及句意可知,本句为一般现在时。主语是 My grandma 第三人称单数,谓语构成为第三人称单数的形式; 动词 wake 意为"醒",第三人称单数为 wakes。故填 wakes。

50. to get

【详解】句意:现在是我们为即将到来的派对做好准备的时候了吗? It is time for sb to do sth."某人是时候做某事了", it 是形式主语,不定式是真正主语。故填 to get。

51. playing

【详解】句意:我们班的大多数学生都把业余时间花在运动上。spend time doing sth"花费时间做某事",故填 playing。

52. to get

【详解】句意:每年的春节联欢晚会都要花很长时间来准备。it takes time to do sth."做某事花费多少时间",动词不定式作形式主语。故填 to get。

53. Are

【详解】句意:超市里有玩具店吗?根据"there any toy shops"可知,此句为 there be 结构,主语"any toy shops"表示复数,此句为一般现在时,be 动词用 are,故填 Are。

54. favorite/favourite 55. member 56. once 57. learn 58. others

【导语】本文讲述了八年级学生 Daniel 在中国中学的生活,他喜欢数学,参加了英语歌唱答案第7页,共9页

俱乐部,并每周四去图书馆阅读,学校有各种兴趣和学术俱乐部,高年级学生会帮助新生适 应学校生活。

- 54. 根据"Of all the subjects, I like Maths best."可知,数学是他最喜欢的科目,空处应用形容词 favorite/favourite"最喜欢的"修饰名词 subject。故填 favorite/favourite。
- 55. 根据"I'm in the English Singing Club."可知,他加入了英语歌唱俱乐部,即他是英语歌唱俱乐部的一员,a member of 意为"……的一员"。故填 member。
- 56. 根据"On Thursday, we go to the library to read some books."可知,他们每周四去图书馆,也就是一周去一次,once a week"一周一次"。故填 once。
- 57. 根据"Many new students need help to learn more about the new school."可知,许多新学生需要帮助以了解更多关于新学校的信息,learn"学习,了解"。故填 learn。
- 58. 根据"We all think it is very important to help other people and we are happy at our school." 可知,都认为帮助他人非常重要,空处应用 others"其他人"指代 other people。故填 others。
- 59. how to look after each other/how to take care of each other
- 【详解】根据中英文对照可知,空处缺少"如何照顾彼此"。此处用"疑问词+动词不定式"结构,作宾语,how"如何"; look after/take care of "照顾"; each other "彼此"。故填 how to look after each other/how to take care of each other.
- 60. am glad to make friends with
- 【详解】形容词短语 be glad to do sth 表示"做某事很开心",动词短语 make friends with sb 表示"与某人交朋友",句中时态为一般现在时,主语是 I,be 动词用 am。故填 am glad to make friends with。
- 61. spend another two/spend two more
- 【详解】动词短语 spend...on"在某事上花时间",设空处为"have to",后填动词原形; another+基数词+名词=基数+more+名词,因此 another two hours=two more hours。故填 spend another two/spend two more。
- 62. Each of these books is worth
- 【详解】each of these books 这些书每本, be worth 值, 时态是一般现在时, 主语中心词是单数, be 动词用 is。故填 Each of these books is worth。
- 63. interested in letting off
- 【详解】"对做某事感兴趣" be interested in doing sth; "放烟花" let off fireworks。故填 interested in letting off。

64. includes a jacket, a shirt and a tie

【详解】根据中文提示可知,此处句子陈述的是客观事实,时态需用一般现在时;主语"Our design"为单数概念,所以,谓语需用三单; include 包括; a jacket 一件夹克衫; a shirt 一件衬衫; and 和; a tie 一条领带。故填 includes a jacket, a shirt and a tie。

65.

Dear Sandy,

I'm very glad to write a letter to you. I'd like to introduce my life to you. My favorite subject is English, because I thin it is very useful. I also like playing volleyball and reading. If I have time, I often play volleyball with my friends or read at home. My favorite festival is the Spring Festival, because I can receive lucky money. My dream is to become a designer. I hope my dream comes true.

All the best,

Millie

【详解】[总体分析]

- ①题材:本文是一篇书信作文:
- ②时态: 时态为"一般现在时":
- ③提示:写作要点已给出,注意不要遗漏要点,可适当添加细节,并突出写作重点。

[写作步骤]

第一步,承接开头,介绍自己的生活习惯;

第二步,具体阐述写作内容。介绍最喜欢的科目、爱好、最喜欢的节日以及梦想;

第三步, 书写结语, 总结全文。

[亮点词汇]

- ①like doing 喜欢做某事
- ②lucky money 压岁钱
- ③comes true 实现

[高分句型]

- ① My favorite subject is English, because I think it is very useful.(because 引导的原因状语从句)
- ② If I have time, I often play volleyball with my friends or read at home. (if 引导的条件状语从句)